




 West Mead Township  

    1150 Morgan Village Road 

          Meadville, PA 16335 

          phone 814-336-1271 

          fax 814-336-1707 

   email westmead@westmead.org 
        

April 22, 2021 
 
The Honorable Mike Kelly         
U.S. House of Representatives 
1707 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515  
 
Dear Congressman Kelly,  
 
West Mead Township is in support of the State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction Project, which has 
been submitted for consideration as a Member Designated Project for the fiscal year 2022 
appropriations bill.  
 
The State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction Project is an approved project on the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania’s Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP) and Twelve-Year Plan (TYP). It is supported by 
the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (PennDOT) District 1-0 as the project aims to consider 
ways to reduce the ongoing fiscal impact of maintaining a highway corridor in Crawford County. With 
an average daily travel of over 2,000 vehicles including commercial freight vehicles, this corridor is a 
key transportation asset to West Mead Township and the surrounding area.  
 
The Project would be beneficial to the French Creek Heritage and Entertainment District corridor, a 
long-term economic and recreational effort. Investing in the State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction 
Project will allow Crawford County and various organizations the opportunity to leverage these federal 
dollars to obtain state, local, and philanthropic resources to enhance our community. 
 
It is our understanding that Member Designated Projects must be “shovel ready” and should be let 
within 12 months of the passing of this legislation. In an effort to simplify your review of submission, 
Crawford County and PennDOT District 1-0 submitted this project which meets all federal criteria. The 
project has been in development since 2008, has received multiple opportunities for public input, and 
is scheduled to be let in 2022.  
 
We appreciate your continued support of our local area and want to thank you for your assistance in 
returning our tax dollars back to our communities. We request you consider the State Route 6 Highway 
Reconstruction Project as one of your Member Designated Projects.  
 
If you have any questions, please contact us at 814-336-1271 or westmead@westmead.org.  

 
 

       Sincerely, 
 
       West Mead Township 
       Board of Supervisors 
       
       Jill M. Dunlap 
 
       Jill M. Dunlap 
       Secretary/Treasurer 

  
Cc: Crawford County Board of Commissioners 
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The Honorable Mike Kelly        April 22, 2021 

U.S. House of Representatives 

1707 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515  

 

Dear Congressman Kelly,  
 
I am writing this letter in support of the State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction Project, which has been submitted for 
consideration as a Member Designated Project for the fiscal year 2022 appropriations bill.  
 
The State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction Project is an approved project on the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania’s 
Transportation Improvement Plan (TIP) and Twelve-Year Plan (TYP). It is supported by the Pennsylvania Department of 
Transportation (PennDOT) District 1-0 as the project aims to reduce the ongoing fiscal impact of maintaining a 
deteriorate highway corridor in Crawford County. With an average daily travel of over 2,000 vehicles including 
commercial freight vehicles, this corridor is a key transportation asset to West Mead Township and the City of Meadville.  
 
Furthermore, the Project will act as a kickoff to investment along the French Creek Heritage and Entertainment District 
corridor, a long-term economic and recreational effort intended to leverage one of the most biologically diverse 
waterways east of the Rocky Mountains. Investing in the State Route 6 Highway Reconstruction Project will allow 
Crawford County and other organizations the opportunity to leverage these federal dollars to obtain state, local, and 
philanthropic resources to enhance our community. 
 
It is our understanding that Member Designated Projects must be “shovel ready” and should be let within 12 months of 
the passing of this legislation. In an effort to simplify your review of submission, Crawford County and PennDOT District 
1-0 submitted this project which meets all federal criteria. The project has been in development since 2008, has receive 
multiple opportunities for public input, and is scheduled to be let in 2022.  
 
On behalf of the Northwest PA Rural Planning Organization, I extend our appreciation for your continued support of 
Crawford County and want to thank you for the diligent work in returning our tax dollars back to our communities. While 
we understand there is more needs than money available, we request you consider the State Route 6 Highway 
Reconstruction Project as one of your Member Designated Projects.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

  Regional Planning Manager 
 

 
 

 

 


